
July 2022 - Issue 178									         www.bville.org

Superintendent’s Message

The end of each school year provides me 
with an opportunity to reflect. When I look 
back at the 2021-2022 school year, I see how 

many obstacles our students, staff 
and families have faced, but more 
importantly, I see how many obstacles 
we were able to overcome! We stayed 
strong and worked together through 
every challenge we faced.  A sincere 
heartfelt thank you to everyone.

I see how much our students 
have grown and triumphed since 
September 2021. From improvements 
in knowledge, to skills in music and 
athletics, I’m sure you are just as proud 
as I am of your children! 

We ended the school year with so 
many smiles with the return of 
field trips, assemblies, classroom 
guests and large gatherings. We 
watched as our Boys and Girls 
lacrosse teams and a member of 
our track and field team brought 
home state championships! We 
cheered from the sidelines, the 
stands and from the computer 
screens as our athletes, musicians 
and actors shined!

There is so much to be proud of 
and so much to celebrate when I reflect on the 2021-
2022 school year – my first as your superintendent. 
Thank you for welcoming me into this community. It 
is an honor and a privilege to learn and grow together 
with you! 

I want to take this opportunity to thank our 
amazing teachers, support staff and administrators 
for their unwavering support and dedication to 

our students. Our students have 
thrived because of your commitment 
and compassion. Thank you to our 
parents, grandparents, guardians and 
caregivers, our local businesses, and 
community for supporting our district 
and standing together as one unified 
team to support one another. Thank 
you to our students for working hard 
and always trying your best!

In this issue of the Hive, you’ll find 
some more highlights from the past 
school year and important information 
for the upcoming school year. 

The first day of school of the 2022-
2023 school year is Wednesday, 
September 7, 2022. 

I hope you enjoy the rest of 
summer! Remember to take time 
to rest and relax and spend time 
with your family, loved ones and 
friends! See you in September!

Sincerely,

  
Jason D. Thomson 

Superintendent of Schools
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District News
Food Service News

How to find summer meals:

The Summer Food Service Program (SFSP) is a 
federally-funded, state-administered program that 
works to ensure children have access to nutritious 
meals and snacks when school is not in session.

Are you a parent or guardian looking for SFSP sites 
near you? Find a summer site in your community 
with our Summer Meal Site Finder mapping tool. 
You can call 1-866-348-6479 to find a site near you.

School Meal Changes for 2022-2023 School Year:

The USDA did not extend all of the waivers that 
were available during COVID. Many of these 
waivers gave us the flexibility to serve all students 
at no charge. Moving forward to the 2022-2023 
school year, families can qualify for free and 
reduced meals by filling out a family application as 
we did prior to COVID.

The 2022-2023 Application for Free and Reduced 
Price School Meals will be sent to families in the 
August edition of the Hive. You can also visit our 
website to print an application. 

    Visit www.bville.org
    Click on Departments
    Click on Food Service

Scan Me

Health Services News

ATTENTION: Important Health Information for 2022-2023

All NYS public school students must submit 
a copy of a physical exam when they are 
entering the District for the first time AND/
OR entering grades K, 1, 3, 5, 7, 9 & 11. 
According to New York State Education 
Law, beginning January 31, 2021 physical 
examinations for school are to be documented on the 
NYS Required Health Examination Form or an electronic 
health record equivalent form.  If a physical was required 
for the 2020-2021 school year and you were not able to 
acquire one, please submit the required physical exam from 
by September 8th.  To access the state form and for more 
information on required physicals and immunizations 
your child may need for the 2021-2022 school year, visit 
the Health Services page at www.bville.org.

With the 2021-2022 school year students 11 years old 
or older entering grades 6-12 are required to have one 
dose of Tdap.  Students entering grades 7, 8, 9, 10 or 11th 
grade are required to have one dose of the meningococcal 
vaccine; a booster dose is required for 12th grade if the 
first dose was received before 16 years old. The District is 
mandated to exclude students that do not meet the criteria 
set forth in the New York State Immunizations for School 
Attendance for the 2021-2022 school year, which you can 
find on the our Health Services webpage. Immunizations 
work to keep vaccine preventable diseases out of the 
schools and protect children from serious consequences 
from vaccine preventable diseases. 

Your child’s annual physical examination appointment 
is an ideal time to speak with your healthcare provider 
regarding vaccines.  Primary care providers are 
welcoming patients back into their offices for important 
comprehensive wellness exams, to evaluate vaccination 
status and to share important health information. Please 
call your provider now to schedule your well child exam!
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2022-2023 Schedules & Bus Information in 
Parent Portal on August  26, 2022

The 2022-2023 bus information, class lists, schedules, and teacher 
assignments for students will be available in the parent portal on 
Friday, August 26, 2022. 

School Supply lists for the 2022-2023 school year are available on 
the Baldwinsville Central School District website at www.bville.
org. Supply lists are available for each grade level and are the same 
district-wide. Lists are also located on individual school webpages. 

Deadline for Request for Transportation 
for Day Care is August 24, 2022 

The District establishes bus routes for the new 
school year over the summer months. Due to safety 
concerns, changes to daycare/sitter stops or bus stops 
for the newly established routes will be processed on a 
first come, first serve basis from Thursday, August 25, 
2022 to Friday, September 16, 2022.

Day care/sitter forms received after August 24, 
2022 will be processed to take effect only with 
email notification from the transportation office. 
You must submit a request form for day care/sitter 
transportation EVERY YEAR, even if your daycare/
sitter is the same as the previous year.

You can download a Request for Transportation form 
from the Transportation Department’s webpage.

Please submit it by 5 p.m. August 
24, 2022, to ensure your child has 
transportation on the first day of 
school, September 7, 2022.

If you have any questions, please 
contact the Transportation 
Department at (315) 638-6097.

Scan Me
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Graduates’ names will continue to 
run in alphabetical order, about 15 
names a day until August 13, 2022. 
 
Names will run on the sign each 
day from 6:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. 

Each name is held for 10 seconds. 
It takes about 2.5 minutes to cycle 
through the list of names.

Share photos with Public 
Information Specialist Sarah 
Buckshot sbuckshot@bville.org to 
have your photos appear on our 
social media pages!

Dates              Last Names
7/16             Addison to Aubin
7/17             Austin to Bell
7/18             Bellavia to Brecht
67/19           Brennan to Campbell
7/20             Candee to Clark
7/21             Coffey to Czyz
7/22             Dack to DeSimone
7/23             Diamond to Evans
7/24             Ewald to Fischer
7/25             Fitzgerald to Gerry
7/26             Girard to Hall
7/27             Hallenbeck to Hludz...
7/28             Hoff to Ilioska
7/29             Indelicato to Kelepur...
7/30             Kennedy to Leo
7/31             Leppard to MacLaury

8/1               MacLeod to Meeker
8/2               Mellinger to Nadelen
8/3               Nadzan to Orlando
8/4               Patel to Piedmonte
8/5               Pierce to Pyle
8/6               Quiroz to Ritter
8/7               Roberts to Schuyler
8/8               Scott to Squadrito
8/9               Stack-Couture to Tay
8/10             Taylor to Uhrig
8/11             Uncu to Ward
8/12             Warner to Williamson
8/13             Wilson to Zepp

Class of 2022’s names will continue to run on the District sign until August 13th



Student Learning
Results from the 2020-21 NYS Report Card
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Due to COVID-19, data collected from state tests and regents exams that is typically reported in the New 
York State Report Card is not available for the 2020-21 school year. You can find information from 

previous report cards on the New York State Education Department’s data website at data.nysed.gov. 

2020-21 Building Accountability 
As you will note, 6 of our 8 schools have achieved the 
status of Good Standing, based on ratings outlined 
in the Every Student Succeeds Act. A school in Good 
Standing demonstrates success in all performance 
goals. Elden Elementary School and Durgee Junior 
High School have been designated as Targeted Support 
and Improvement. Schools with this designation 
struggle to prepare certain subgroups (such as students 
with disabilities or certain racial/ethnic groups) but not 
all of their students with some or all the indicators of 
success. 

School Accountability Status
Elden Targeted Support

McNamara Good Standing
Palmer Good Standing

Reynolds Good Standing
Van Buren Good Standing
Ray Middle Good Standing

Durgee Junior High Targeted Support
Baker High Good Standing

2020-21 Graduation Rate

All students:  412
Number of students who graduated:  395
Percentage:  96%

Regents with Advance Designation:  73%
Regents Diploma:  22%
Local Diploma: 0%
Non-diploma credit: 1%
Still enrolled:  2%
GED transfer:  0%
Dropout:  2%

2020-21 Expenditures Per Pupil 

Pupil Count:  5,342
Expenditures:  $118,882,524
Expenditures per pupil: $16,755
Statewide expenditures per pupil: $23,468 

Owen Weaver
Class of 2022

First Place
Pentathlon

NYSPHSAA
Outdoor

 Track & Field  
Championship

The Marching Bees performed in Philadelphia for 4th of July.
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Achievements
C.W. Baker High School inducts 114 students into National Honor Society 

C.W. Baker High School inducted 114 students into the National Honor Society. Selection for the National 
Honor Society is a privilege based on outstanding performance in the following four areas: Scholarship, 
leadership, service, and character. Congratulations to the following inductees:

Sarah Allam
Erin Anson
Annalisa Arostegui
Kathryn AuClair
Luca Beals
Elijah Bettinger
Jason Bifulco
Paige Bohman
Jackson Boslet
John Capilli
Stella Capone
Nicholas Cary
Elizabeth Conklin
Sarah Coomes
Alexander Craig
Ella D’Andreano
Sasha Dailey
Mikayla DeCesare
Olivia DeFazio
Aidan DeLaney
Emily DeMarco
Carlie Desimone
Madelyn Diep

Reagan Doan
Keagan Downes
Carson Dyl
McKenna Dziadula
Skye Exware
Gordon Flood
Alyssa Flores
Andrew Flynn
Nicholas Foster
Emily Garcia
Lauren Gascon
Hannah Gould
Keagan Hayes
Logan Hayes
Lily Horan
Sophia Ianno
Graham Jackson
Milena Jones
Alexa Jordan
Madison Kennedy
Evan Kinville
Nat Landon
Lillian Lavalette

Michael Lavalette
Henna Luke
Keegan Lynch
Madison MacArthur
Nathan MacGregor
Madison MacLaury
Natalie Marier
Jack McAllister
Austin McClintic
Sydney McKenney
Anthony Menickelli
Lauren Millard
Gavin Miller
Sophia Muscolino
Isabella Nalli
Myra Nicholson
Benjamin Nizar
Tyler Norman
Adrianna Orlando
Jillian Parker
Dev Patel
Eva Pawelek
Brayden 

Penafeather-
Stevenson
Owen Penhollow
Abigail Persons
Juliana Petragnani
Isabella Pompo
Mia Pozzi
Ruby Price
Riley Priest
Cassidy Primrose
Claire Quilter
Julia Quinn
Ryan Quinn
Jeffrey Ragonese
Charles Richards
William Rinko
Hayley Rocker
Kelly Rogers
Bridget Roy
Finnian Saarie
Mary Sabatino
Hannah Salvagni
Emilee Salzman

Zachary Sauro
Andrew Secor
Braden Seeber
Kyle Sheckler
Benjamin Smith
Keenan Smith
Margaret Solomon
Jenna Speich
Julia Speich
Brittany 
Stoudenmyre
Garrett Sutton
Brianna Thomas
Zachary Treichler
Elizabeth Voorhees
Olivia Wafer
Caleb Way
Gianna Weaver
Makenna Williams
Brian Yager
Carlie Young
Alexza Zalla
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Achievements
Durgee Junior High School inducts 132 students into National Junior Honor Society 
Gabrielle Awwad
Alh Alpha Bah
Avery Battles
Anderson Beck
Ryan Bellinger
Jacob Bennett
Vanessa Blanco
Emma-Marie Buda
Nora Budzich
Addison Burkhard
Josephine Butler
Emily Calkins
Colin Campbell
Bianca Capilli
Lauren Cary
Abrahm Cavalieri
Avery Cavallaro
Isabella Cerro
Jack Cerrone
Cooper Christman
Donte Clark
Douglas Clark
Reese Clark
Ian Clay
Kendra Conte
Chloe Costello
Natalie Dauphinais
Camden Davis
Brendan DeCesare
Kate DeFio
Keira Delardi
Gabriel DelGuercio
Megan DeMarco

Olivia Denny
Ian Duffy
Devon Duncanson
Tristan Durkin
Abigail Dwyer
Peyton Dyl
Enzo Falso
Samantha Fiello
Grace Fortune
Zoey Fortune
Andrew Fry
Hadyn Fulkerson
Adam Gardner
Isabella Gebhardt
Nathaniel Georger
Catherine Goeckel
Michael Gregoire
Aidan Griffin
Andrew Grossman
Addison Grosso
Gwen Grosso
Colin Haab
Miabella Hardter
Capri Hartman
Tyler Hawthorne
Rachel Helbig
Allison Hoffman
Natalie Hollingshead
Averi Horton
Kiana Hosseini
Matthew Hudson
Mya Huntington
Gabrielle Iamaio

Leah Kalil
Isabella Koskowski
Rosalie Kraynak
Emma Krukowski
Adele LaBarge
Keri Lambert
Rayne Laprade
Ryan Levy
Oliver Lyman
Jaya Madigan
Abigail Mantione
Gwendolen Matt
Cecilia Mayville
Ryan McClain
Juliana McGraw
Madelyn Mesmer
Ethan Millard
Amelia Miller
Charity Miller
Kevin Milo
Alex Monyuk
Ryan Moon
Riley Morgan
Cassandra Napolitano
Zachary Nicita
Delaney Nizar
Tyler Nobles
Sophia Nugent
Avery Onderdonk
Logan Overbey
Arianna Palmisano
Abigail Paolo
Erich Peterson

Sarah Phillips
Bailey Pietricola
Alexis Quimby
Rylie Rachwal
Jagger Rademacher
Aiden Rey
Mia Rinko
Kairi Rodriguez
Abigail Roth
Brian Russett
Lukas Ryan
Elyse Ryder
Trevor Salzman
Angelo Sawyers
Molly Scherfling
Savannah Shoen
Callie Smith
Karsten St. John
Veda Steinemann
Colton Steinfest
Sofiya Tatarin
Sydney Thomas
Caleb Tobben
Danica Trew
Avery Trombley
Annina Trouesdale
Kyra Virginia
Ava Warner
Joseph Warner
Yolanda Wei
Phoebe Weisman
Livia Zoanetti
Joseph Zoccolillo

Taite Archer
Gwena Aubin
Logan Butler
Connor Catanzarite
Ella Chimento
Daniel Cosme

Mary Ferris
Andrea Gerrick
Ethan Hettler
Anna Johnson
Marshall Jones
Stephen Meeker

Maxwell Naples
Dylan Piron
Amelia Ponto
Liam Rausa
Paige Rockwood
Trevor Stoyer

Nyesiah Taylor
Gracie Wheeler
Leigh Zacchia 

21 students inducted into National Technical Honor Society
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